

Minutes of the North Christchurch PACT Panel Meeting held on 23rd April 2012 at Christchurch Police Station.

Those Present: - Peter Saunders (Chairperson)
 PC 1451 Jane Moore & PCSO5477 Dave Thompson (North Christchurch SNT)
 Mike Yates (MAYO), Andy Jones (CBC Neighbourhood Management Officer),
 Harvey Greenman (Bournemouth Airport), Cllr Tavis Fox, Bridget Allen (public rep)

Item No on Agenda	Item under discussion	Action to
1	<u>Confidentiality Statement</u> All those present signed the Confidentiality Statement. Further discussion re need to sign each meeting	
2	<u>Apologies for Absence:</u> Received from Cllr Sue Spittle, Cllr Margaret Phipps, Cllr David Fox, PC1102 Tony Falamus, Julie Rush and Mike Yates.	
3.	Pete Saunders welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Cllr Tavis Fox	
4.	<u>Minutes of Mtg 24th Oct 2011:</u> Minutes of the last meeting signed off as being a true record.	
5	<u>Update on actions following previous meeting:</u>	M P & J M P S P S & B A P S, M P & J M
5a)	Fly tipping Hurn village. As Cllr M Phipps and John Hazeldine at a Council meeting. No progress report. Meeting to be planned re status and needs.	
5b)	<u>Junction of Stour Way/River Way.</u> No response from Dorset Council to letters, no progress. Alternative contact, Julie Wharten CBC suggested by those present.	
5c)	<u>Links to WCRA</u> Links have been established. Those present agreed précis of minutes to be emailed to Jim Biggins	
5d)	<u>Results of speed checks</u> discussed. Jane Moore presented the figures, which are potentially an issue. Results to be linked with the Pelican crossing proposal and added to criteria for the crossing. Letter to Julie Wharten, with cc Cllr David Fox	
5e)	<u>Speed-check assistance.</u> This is linked to 5d: Response till awaited from Chief Constable of Dorset re PACT panels assisting with speed checks. Jane	

	Moore reported that there are funding issues re speed cameras for use by PACT panels, suggestion made that PACT panels join forces to obtain speed-check cameras. To define what exactly the police force would commit to Jane Moore requested to obtain draft proposal	P S & J M
5f)	<u>Update</u> on illegal campers on St Catherine's Hill	J M / M P
5g)	<u>Outcome of discussions re social events at Bournemouth Sports Club.</u> Additional Policing funded by University Students Union to cover annual ball Meetings of all involved parties to be discussed	J M, M P & P S
6	<u>Engagement Plans</u> for next 6 months: No issues with the engagement plan which will be readjusted according to incidents. Police monitor all incidents.	All
6a)	<u>General area of North Christchurch</u> – Issues are mainly dog fouling and inconsiderate parking. Proposal: To target areas of concern/where incidents occur to get feedback. Change targeting times. Look at demographics – age (older and young populous), working parents, disabled, baby buggy & wheelchair users.	J M & D T
6b)	<u>Airport area</u> : Proposal to have an Occupiers Forum day, planned to be held end of June, however it's still in the development/planning stage. NB Copy to be sent to PACT Chairman.	T F, H G & P S
7	<u>Street Corner meetings</u> : The dates etc to be circulated	J M & D T
8	<u>Current Crime figures</u> were then circulated and discussed. <u>Current spate of car crime</u> : common problem is unlocked cars in drives and on roads also valuables not removed. Need for awareness and information, panel made suggestion of a Useful Awareness Tips list for circulation throughout the area <u>Reporting Details</u> : Discussion re reporting details of any suspicious vehicles or activity, if a member of the general public thinks they see anything, activity or vehicles that are unusual or suspicious. It is recommended they ring 101 to report the details. 101 – is linked to the Police enquiry centre, details will be taken but instant action	D T

	<p>may not be possible. But details may/will be used as forms art of Intelligence Lead Policing. The Chairman requested this be put onto the Safer Neighbourhood web - site.</p> <p><u>Anti Social Behaviour:</u> Police have been focusing on this under the headings of Threat/ Harm/ Risk. A letter from the Chief Constable was circulated.</p> <p>Report of problems of ASB nature at Stour Way Caravan park - discussed</p>	<p>J M, D T & PS</p> <p>J M</p> <p>T F</p>
9	<p><u>New Priorities / Action Plan</u> Vehicle Crime as discussed in item 8. ASB - verbal abuse, nuisance as discussed in item 8 KSI - Killed /Speeding /Seatbelts Hurn - Pelican Crossing and Speeding</p>	<p>All</p>
10	<p><u>Any Other Business</u> Update re Weymouth – forthcoming Olympic Games apparently a large number of Christchurch police team will covering security of the Olympics</p>	<p>J M</p>
11	<p><u>Date of Next Meeting</u> 24th October 2012 at 6pm</p>	

REMEMBER PACT DEALS ONLY WITH PUBLIC SAFETY ISSUES